

Prineville City Council Meeting Aug.14, 2007

Issue Summary

Topic; 2nd Street Egress, Consideration of extension to Meadow Lakes Dr.

Department; Transportation Staff; Scott Smith

Overview;

Staff is excited to share with the Council the completed design and construction drawings of the 2nd St. egress project. (Off ramp from Crooked River Bridge onto 2nd St.) This project will establish an alternative route for motorists traveling South and East through our community thereby alleviating a portion of the congestion on 3rd St.

Budgetary Considerations;

The 2007-2008 budget reflects that the Council has approved an expenditure of \$400,000.00 for this project. However the engineers estimate is \$218,370.00. Staff is working to evaluate our ability to extend this project to include improvements up to Meadow Lakes Dr. Staff will present a power point presentation to the Council providing more information.

Note; Staff would suggest that if possible the Council members drive 2nd St. from the intersection of Deer to the West end of 2nd St. to familiarize themselves with existing conditions.

City of Prineville • Department of Public Works • 387 NE 3rd Street • Prineville, OR 97754 phone 541-447-7844 • fax 541-416-2406 • www.cityofprineville.com